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TOWN OF CAMBRIA TOWN BOARD 

 

May 12, 2022 

 

 

The work meeting of the Town of Cambria Town 

Board was held at 10:30 am on the 12
th

 day of May 

2022, at the Town Hall, 4160 Upper Mountain Road, 

Town of Cambria, New York. 

 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:    ALSO PRESENT: 

 

Wright H. Ellis, Supervisor     Tamara J. Cooper, Town Clerk 

Matthew P. Foe, Councilman    Jon MacSwan, Highway Superintendent 

Jeffrey S. Hurtgam, Councilman    Thomas Brandt, Attorney 

Randy M. Roberts, Councilman     

     

Absent: Benjamin D. Musall, Councilman 

    

The meeting was called to order at 10:30 am and adjourned at 11:00 am. 

 

 

NIAGARA COUNTY PROPERTY-REZONING APPLICATION 

 

Andrea Klyczek, Niagara County, was present to give a brief overview of the project. 

 

Niagara County is proposing to establish a new Industrial/Business Park on 60 acres of land owned by Niagara 

County on Lockport Junction Rd. in the Town of Cambria. (SBL#107.00-2-32) This property will need to be 

rezoned from AR to PD.   

 

The County has submitted an application to rezone the property and is requesting the Town Board to begin the 

process and the SEQR coordinated review process to establish the Town Board as Lead Agency. 

 

 

Supervisor Ellis continued the meeting by reviewing the Town Board Meeting agenda items for the regular May 12, 

2022, with the Town Board.   

 

 

 

       Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

       Tamara J. Cooper, Town Clerk 


